American Planning Association Idaho Chapter

APA Idaho Executive Board

Minutes for December 10, 2015



|X|  Daren Fluke, President
|X|  Sabrina Minshall, Vice President
|X|  Mary Huff, Secretary
|_|  Jeff Lowe, Treasurer
|_|  Aaron Qualls, Region 1
|X|  Mike Ray, Region 2
|X|  Megan Leatherman, Region 3
|X|  Jae Hill, Region 4 
|X|  Sherwin Racehorse, Region 5
|X|  Jason Boal, Region 6
|X|  Brian Billingsley, L&PA
|_|  Maureen Gresham, E&O
|_|  Diane Kushlan, PDO
|_|  P&Z Representative
|_|  Student Rep



Daren called the meeting to order; roll call was taken; a quorum was present. 
Approval of minutes for November 12, 2015 minutes were tabled until the January meeting
Jeff previously sent the Treasurer’s report to the Board via email. Mike moved to approve the Treasurer’s report and ratify the bills. Sherwin seconded; the motion carried. 
The 2016 conference will be held in Boise. Megan and Maureen will be the conference chairs. Megan received the conference playbook and will be getting up to speed. We will keep the same dates as usual for the second week of October. 
Daren introduced Candi Millar, President of The Western Planner. Candi made a preliminary proposal to the board to hold a joint conference with the Idaho Chapter for 2018. Eastern Oregon and Washington have offered support and assistance for a multi-state joint conference effort. Previously the economic split of profits has been 50/50 between Western Planner and the sponsor state. Western Planner provides advertising through the Western Planner publication, web site, and subscriber mailings. Idaho would be responsible for the bulk of the planning. If we opted to go with the help from Washington and Oregon there would be an expectation of sharing the profits. Western Planner attendance numbers range from 150 -350. Candi thought that Boise as a venue could draw attendance around 250 to 300. Daren thanked Candi for attending the meeting and said that we would get back with her in January or February. 
Sherwin was recently asked to serve on the Western Planner board as a planner representing Tribal interests for the western United States. He asked how Western Planner plans to have more Tribal issues represented in the future. Candi said they would really take the lead from their Tribal representative. 
Brian listened to last month’s interim committee on urban renewal meeting. He is hoping that they have some draft legislation available soon. Daren reminded Brian that he has money available in the budget to assist him with hosting a legislative luncheon or breakfast. Sabrina would like us to work through some general position statements for the Chapter. 
Due to time constraints, Daren proposed a special meeting for a just the 2016 budget discussion. The board agreed that would be good. The meeting was set for December 15th and 12:00. 
Sherwin discussed the letter to APA requesting them to reinstate the Tribal Division. Sherwin has been working with Jenny Gordon of APA National. She told him there are policy guidelines for establishing a division. There needs to be an interest group for a year in order to establish a division. APA has been supporting the interest group with teleconferencing. After the year period, there would be an online voting to determine if there was enough interest to establish the Tribal Division. Sherwin asked the board to join the LinkedIn group that he created. Sherwin made a motion that APA Idaho support the effort to create a Tribal Division with APA and actively participate in the petition drive by getting information out to the membership. Jae wanted to make sure that we were not specifically asking members to join any certain division but just supporting the establishment of the Tribal Division. Sherwin will draft the letter and forward that to Daren. Meg seconded; the motion carried.  
Brian moved to adjourn. Sherwin seconded; the motion carried.  
Respectfully submitted by Mary Huff – Secretary
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